From: Bruce Fancourt [mailt_]
Sent: 10 May 2018 14:40

To: NATIONALCASEWORK <NATIONALCASEWORK@dft.gov.uk>
Subject: NATTRAN/SE/S247/3254 - Stopping Order - Princes Parade, HYTHE, Kent

Dear Sir/Madam,

| would like to object to the proposed 'Stopping' of Princes Parade. This has been proposed in order
to re-route the road to run along the Royal Military Canal. This re-routing is part of a plan by Shepway
District Council to develop Princes Parade.

The road is used by a considerable amount of traffic as a through way and bypass to the A259 which
passes through East Hythe and Seabrook. The Stopping of Princes Parade will place undue pressure
on an already congested road, particularly at peak times.

The road Stopping should be viewed as part of the overall Princes Parade development and as such
considered by the Secretary of State at the same time as the Planning Application (should it be
agreed), so that he can see the entire picture of devastation proposed by SDC.

As mentioned earlier the Stopping is part of a plan to re-route the road to run close to the Royal
Military Canal. The Canal is a designated Ancient Monument and the new road, to run along side, will
have an undeniable adverse effect on nature and wildlife of the area.

Ironically, SDC have spent considerable amounts of tax payers money installing parking meters along
the entire length of Princes Parade. Many of the meters will be completely out of bounds and
therefore unused if this Stop takes place as traffic will not be able to access that area.

| ask that this Stopping Order be rejected.

Yours sincerely

Edward Fancourt





